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INDIAN CREEK HATCHERY IS RUN BY
CURRY ANADROMOUS FISHERMEN,
AN ALL-VOLUNTEER ORGANIZATION.

www.rogueriversalmon.org

Next GENERAL MEETING Friday
December 10, 2010 — 5:00 PM
Ophir Fire Hall

Nesika Beach, Oregon

(Come, join us for good friends and an
interesting and informative meeting)

Next BOARD MEETING Thursday,
December 2, 2010 — 10:00 AM
ODFW BUILDING

DUES $20.00
RENEW NOW!

CHECK OUT OUR UPDATED WEBSITE

Presidents Corner
Tom Tostenson

Two Thousand Ten is coming to an end, but it
was a record year for CAF volunteers. They
released some of the best fish ever released
from the Hatchery. | know a lot of problems
were never mentioned because who ever seen
the problem solved it. That comes from
volunteers who really care, which makes CAF
an out standing organization. With the economy
in bad shape, fund raising is getting more
difficult. So this year we all will need to come up
with ideas and work together to keep our
Hatchery afloat. Who ever will be the next
President, he or she will need your support and
ideas. | was lucky to have a great VP Bob
Gemeinhardt to work with and a great bunch of
volunteers. Our next general meeting is our
Xmas dinner so let's have a great time, we have
the bragging rights now.

Thanks to all

Tom Tostenson

Upcoming Events

Nov. 15 — Spawning at the Hatchery begins
(Every Monday until completed)

Dec. 10 — Annual Elections Meeting
(Ophir Fire Hall)

"News and Events" - Keep up to date on the
latest happenings at the hatchery. Go to
www.rogueriversalmon.org

CAF RECOGNITION DINNER
ELECTION OF OFFICERS
CHRISTMAS PARTY - POTLUCK

Everyone is invited
Friday, December10", 5 P.M.,
Ophir Fire Hall
Nesika Beach, OR

PLEASE BRING YOUR OWN
BEVERAGE AND FAVORITE SIDE DISH

TURKEY & HAM PROVIDED

Come join the festivities

Door Prizes,Good Food,Great Company

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!
RSVP Chris Underhill, Event Coordinator,
541- 247-0396




General Meeting
November 11, 2010

Tom Tostenson, president, called the meeting
to order at 10:10am. The minutes of last
month’'s meeting were approved as printed in
The Riffle. Tom reported for John Weber that
we will spawn on 4 consecutive Mondays
beginning Nov. 15. The plan is to spawn 12
pairs of fish each day. Chris Underhill will
arrange with the Riley Creek School classes to
come at 9:30 on one of those days. Tom went
over the rules regarding the publishing of
children's pictures when they attend our
sponsored event.

Bo Gemeinhardt stated that he has started the
chemical (hydrogen peroxide) treatment of the
fish in the holding tank. The treatment time is 1-
1/2 hrs. and then some follow up testing. The
treatments need to be done 3 times a week and
Dean is helping, but they could use more help.
Treasurer’'s report- Hassie reported a gain of
$480.43 for the month and a year to date bank
balance of $20,435.02

Annual Meeting- The annual election/volunteer
appreciation/Christmas party meeting will be at
the Nesika Beach fire hall on Dec. 10". Chris
will make calls for the potluck portion. CAF will
provide: ham, turkey, beer, wine. Kate will
gather raffle items for the free raffle.

Board Nominations- The list of potential board
candidates will be printed in the Dec. newsletter.
Ballots will be available in case we have
nominations from the floor.

Newspaper- The meeting announcement in
both The Reporter and The Pilot is wrong.
Glenn will contact both newspapers and correct
that.

Kate DeBord-_ recruited a new member to CAF
and then had her assist with raffle. If anyone
has suggestions for raffle items, please talk to
Kate.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:50am
Submitted by Glenn Kral, CAF Secretary

Treasurer’s Corner
By Hassie Taylor, Treasurer

Treasurers Report Sept Oct
Operating Capital $19,955 $20,435
Oct. Income $1,340

Oct. Expenses $ 860

Hatchery Happenings

Bill Fetzer

The Hatchery is getting ready for the Spawning .
Season and will start on Nov. 15" and will
continue every Monday at 10 AM until
completed. We will need volunteers to help
clean and stock the incubators after the
spawning begins.

| will return in March, 2011, see you all then.

Volunteer’s Report
By Chris Underhill 247-0396 / 425-0396

Hello All and Happy Holidays!

Ya'll are all invited to the annual CAF Volunteer
Appreciation-Election-Christmas  Party-Potluck
on Friday, Dec. 10th at the Nesika/Ophir Fire
Hall. Happy Hour with appetizers starts at 5:30
PM with Dinner around 6:30 PM. CAF will
provide Beer/Wine/Lemonade/Coffee to drink
and Ham & Turkey for the main course. Please
bring you favorite potluck dish or dessert, or just
bring yourself and a smile, and come join the
festivities!  Door Prizes throughout the
night, Good Food and Great Company!

I'll be calling to remind everyone and get a head
count. If anyone would like to help set-up,
please call me. | look forward to seeing
everyone, old and new. Hope you can make it !




As we all know, our babies have come home,
the ladder and creek at the hatchery have
returning salmon in them. CAF volunteers &
ODFW personnel have cleared out the ladder at
least 4 times already, with more then 100
jacks given to the Food Bank. We've collected
the broodstock (45-50 pair) plus a few extra in
case needed and many pairs have been
transported to the upper portion of Indian Creek,
above the canyon, to spawn naturally.

It was a great return this year and beautiful fish.
Some of the big boys, bypassed the ladder and
headed straight over the blocker dam. It was
incredible watching them up by the vault, they
can jump super high and are such strong fish,
I'm just awed by them - and just think, we get to
help make sure these salmon our still around for
our children and families to enjoy in the future!
Okay, enough rambling, back to business

SPAWNING DAYS will be Mondays, Nov. 15th,
22nd, 29th and Dec. 6th at 9 AM. BRRRR,
sounds early and cold, but worth it, so dress to
keep DRY and WARM, especially your
FEET. There are hand warmers available by
the microwave at the hatchery, they'll keep your
pockets & hands warm all morning. The Riley
Creek 3rd graders will be touring the hatchery
on Nov. 22nd, at 9:30 AM so please park in the
back, past the raceways.

Remember, we play with salmon RAIN or
SHINE, so come join the FUN! Help spawn
Chinook Salmon! We'll feed you too! Any food
sides, salads or desserts are greatly
appreciated and always eaten, so please call
me if your able to help out by making food.

I'm currently working on the monthly schedule
for the Daily Volunteer/Feeder Schedule, it
starts on Nov. 16th, and I'm in desperate need
of new volunteersto help. This job entails,
going to the hatchery once a month, between 9-
10 AM on your assigned day and checking the
water flow, temperature & dissolved oxygen in
the stacks, in the Incubator Room. Don't be
scared, it's a easy job and we will train you. In
March, when the buttoned up fry are put into the
raceways, Yyou'llhelp hand feed fish,
prepare automatic feeders and <clean a
raceway.

We need responsible people who will remember
their assigned day each month and show up to
check on the fish. The daily volunteers should
call Chris & Gary or ODFW, if there's any
problems in the Incubator Room at the
hatchery. We also have the alarm service, who
call and alert us if there's any water flow
problems. To all the returning Ole Timers' on
the daily schedule, THANK YQOU, your time and
help is greatly appreciated, and you make my
job easier. Please remember to call us after
your done at 247-0396 or 425-0396 and write in
the notebook the date, what you did, and your
initials, so we know everything has been done,
and it saves us a trip into town.

I'm sorry to say goodbye to my friend, Sue "The
Sperminator” Kopec she is moving on to other
interests, but | wish you Good Luck and much
Happiness in your future endeavors. Thank you
for everything you've done, the organization, the
bookkeeping ,the fund raising, planning &
executing, the many, many, many,... hours you
put into CAF, Thank you.

I'm also happy to announce that Joan Goodison
has come out of retirement, and will be heading
up, the fertilizating crew this year. To those of
you that don't know Joan, she and her husband
Jim have been involved with CAF since the
1990's, | believe. When | joined CAF in 2000,
Joan was already, a very knowledgeable
hatchery volunteer and a well seasoned
secretary, grant writer, and she'd handled the
fertilizing along with Kathy Moore. Boy, the
years have passed by, Welcome Back Joan and
Happy Fertilizing! | miss the old days, and the
"Queen of Everything" Kathy Moore and Ralph-
Oh, but I know they're both smiling down at us
watching, happy and together.

Here's wishing everyone a Happy and Safe
Holiday Season! Hope to see you at the Party!
Please call with any questions, suggestions or
ideas, | always love to hear from the volunteers.

Take care,

Chris Underhill, Volunteer Coordinator
541 247-0396




NOMINATIONS

The following CAF members have been
nominated for election to the 2011 Board of
Directors at the annual meeting on Dec. 10,
2010.

John Epps

Bill Fetzer

Jim Freedman
Glenn Kral

Mike Kopec
David Sophusson
Hassie Taylor
Gary Underhill
Randy Waters

Eight of the above candidates are present or
former board members and some would like to
step down. Please see the enclosed form and
submit your name or the name of someone who
has agreed to serve. Nominations from the floor

will be welcomed.

SPONSORS CORNER

Kathryn Roseberry has been operating the
Sweetbriar for over 4 years and has a plethora
of items for sale. Kathryn stated that “although
our candy and home made fudge is wonderful,
we are not just a candy store.” The store offers
fine gifts, pottery, stained glass, jewelry, silk
scarves, fine glassware, sculpture, art and
garden supplies and make sure you check out
their greeting card selection. So, stop and
browse in this fun store for all you gift needs.
The Sweetbriar supports CAF because they fish
and believe anybody, who does, should help. In
fact, they hope to be hands on volunteers at the
hatchery once they retire.

Support those who support the Indian Creek
Hatchery.

2010 OFFICERS & BOARD

President

Vice President
Secretary
Treasurer

Past President
Board Members

O.D.F.& W. Biologist:
Membership Coordinator:
Volunteer Coordinator:
Meeting Raffle

Riffle Editor

Tom Tostenson
Bo Gemeinhardt
Glenn Kral
Hassie Taylor
Mike Kopec
John Epps

Bill Fetzer

Jim Freedman
David Sophusson
Gary Underhill
John Weber
Mary Kurz

Chris Underhill
Kate DeBord
John Lento
247-0178

JAMES W. GARDNER
ATTORNEY

POBox 1286
94240 Gauntlett Street
Gold Beach, OR
541-247-6615
Fax 2474585
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CAF SPONSORS

Open 7 Days A Week
10 Flat Screen HDTV's
Delicious Food = Full Bar

Heated & Covered
Smoking Deck

Pool Table

Bar
&Grill

28773 HUNTER CREEK LOOP
GOLD BEACH, OR 97444

(541) 247-6100

Ev’s Hi-Tech
Auto & Towing
“The Full Service"

Service Station
24 Hour Auto, Truck & RV
Towing
541-247-7525

Chevron

PACIFEIC
Karen Kennedy [ESCFNTEFE
Broker/Realtor {88 Sl
94150 Tenth St.
Gold Beach, OR
07444

541-247-7925 office
541-425-0619 cell

www.mygoldbeachhome.com
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Chutom Conntog & Frocassiay O Pat of Gold Beacs O SEL247.9494
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Gold Beach Electroniecs & Camera
29513 Ellensburg Avenue, Gold Beach e 541-247-9429

@ RadioShack.

GEORGE ON THE ROGUE
3 RV Spaces—6 Dock Moorage
Vacation Apartment
Next to Jot’s Resort
541-247-6801

Sunset
anilif

@ Lo Pizza

People Helpmg People DO IT BEST!
28680 Hunter Creek Loop, Gold Beach

SUNSET FAMILY
PIZZA

Opens at 11AM, 7 Days a week
Great Pizza, Salads &

541-247-6617
www.roguejets.com
Rogue River Gift o GEE "ﬁ%ﬁﬁg
Shop & Museum - : JIETS
800-451-3645 R S S A e s bl
247-4571 e S DN, @

www.roguejets.com Local lmuhtugm;‘g:z"’r ‘4557??122"(5341 pazyeor  ALEE L b
1011, Gold Beach, Oragon LT SOP

a mail: niclﬁlroquolctﬂ.com

4 HOME AWWAY FROM HOME"

P.0. Box 1277 29841 Airpart Way
Gold Beach, Oregon 97444
541 247 7506

Rooms - Pool - Tackle -
Guides

541-247-6676

www.jotsresort.com

* Quality Equipment

{‘9 Kenﬂe
* State Marine Board g0~ @,
Licensed
* U.S. Coast Guard
Licensed ‘
* U.S, Forest Service - s .
Permitted i F[smNG
* Gold Beach Native GUIDE SERVICE
* Visa/Mastercard 541-247-9219
Accepted www.thfig.com

Salmon & Steelhead Fishing
on the lower Rogue River
and surrounding rivers

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!
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Volmrezts Rabsing Salmon

Gold each, Oregen

Nor"Wester Seafood
Fine ]Diilnimg'
Port of Gold Beach

541-2475-23373

541-698-7395

= Oregon Lottery Games
= No Minors = Pool
= Pizza = Burger + Seafood
“Home of the Fish Taco”

Crow's
MNest

Restaurant & Lounge
29850 Ellensburg Ave. = Gold Beach. Orcgon = 541-247'6837

Rogue Outdoor Store
Fishing - Camping - Hunting Gear
Casual & Rugged Outdoor Wear

541-247-7142

Middle Rogue
Steelheaders
Of Trout
Unlimited,
Inc.

* Meetings are held the 3rd
Tuesday of every month.

* Learn where, when and how to
catch more fish.

* Participate in fishing trips and
conservation projects.

* For details see our website

http:/iwww.rogue-steelheaders.org

Where Secrets Are Kept!
95614 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach
541-247-2665

Gold Bcach

Computer Sale
541-247-0216 -

Dr. Bob Manners, D.C.

Professional care with personal concern

Chiropractic 94241 6TH Street, Gold Beach

s & Service - Website Design & Hosting

Indian Creek Café

Owners & Staff
94682 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach
541-247-0680

NS
‘\

29 YEARS EXPERIENCE
247-4330

PN .,

www, westteck.com

(hpectbriar

Fine Gifts & Candy

29865 Ellensburg Avenue
Gold Beach
541-247-2231

OUTBACK

Fish Oregon Guide Service STEAKHOUSE®

STEVE BEYERLIN

Guided Salmon, Steelhead “Good Hatching”
¥ a g to
& Flyfishing Indian Creek Fish Hatchery!
e Rogue
e Chetco When in Springfield,
L E!k you can catcha great meal at
e Sixes Outback Steakhouse

off Beltline Rd. just East of Gateway St.

(541) 746-T700
Mike Bialeg

o |
(541) 247-4138  _ é
= s

(800) 348-4138 ~ A
www.FishOregon.com

Dargl Bigley

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!




Curry Anadromous Fishermen

Volunteer Opportunities

Call Tom Tostenson

--- Indian Creek Hatchery

-—- 247-7356

Seining for broodstock

October

Weekdays/Weekends

Spawning

Nov/Dec

Weekdays

e Cleaning buckets

Cleaning hatchtrays

Fish collection

Assist in fertilization process
General cleanup

Supply Sargent (paper products, etc)

On going

Egg sorting and counting

Dec/Jan

Weekdays

Hatchtrays monitory (D.O, Temp. Water flow)

Dec - Feb

Daily *

Fry release
e Into tributaries
e Into raceways

February

Weekdays

Fish feeding and raceway monitoring

Feb-Jul

Daily *

Vacuum raceways

Feb-Jul

Three time a week *

Net fry for tagging process

June

Weekdays - 3 days

Release smolt into Rogue River

Jul/Aug

Weekdays

General work parties — maintenance and
repairs

Building

Raceways

Water lines

Dam

Vault

Grounds

Feeders

Aerators

As required

Tours

As
requested

Raffles / Fundraisers

On going

Other opportunities

CAF Officers
e President
e Vice-President
e Treasurer
e Secretary

CAF Board Member (five required)

CAF Membership Coordinator

CAF Volunteer Coordinator

Hatchery Manager

Sign up for a day a week or a day a month. Training will be provided and you will be paired up with
an experience volunteer.




CURRY ANADROMOUS FISHERMEN
P O Box 803
Gold Beach, OR 97444-0903

We hatch the fish you catch
[ GO P e (10 Ty > |

WE'RE ON THE WEB
WWW.ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG
CAF@ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG
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Thank you for your support of the
Curry Anadromous Fishermen and the

Indian Creek Hatchery.

Every year the Indian Creek hatchery places 150,000 salmon in Curry County creeks and rivers.

The hatchery is run by volunteers and supported primarily by membership dues.

Please share this with a friend and ask them to join CAF.

Name:

Address:

Phone:

Email:

Annual Dues: $20.00

Please make check or money order out to:
Curry Anadromous Fishermen

Address: PO Box 903
Gold Beach, OR 97444-0903




